DCC – October  26, 2021

DEVELOPMENTAL CONTROLS COMMITTEE

October 26, 2021
The Developmental Controls Committee of the Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission was held on Tuesday, October 26, 2021, at 3:00 p.m. in the Conference Room of the Commission office located at 130 West North Street Lima, Ohio.

The agenda was as follows:

1.
Roll Call

2.
Approval of Agenda

3.
Approval of DCC Minutes – August 31, 2021
4.
Staff Recommendation: Shawnee Township Zoning Petition (SH-04-21)
5.
Other
6.
Adjournment

A quorum being present via teleconference. For the good of the order, attendance was called; please confirm your presence. Chuck Schierloh brought the meeting to order and proceeded with the agenda.
1.
ROLL CALL

Mr. Brad Baxter




Bath Township

Mr. Steve Ewing




Auglaize Township

Mr. Chuck Schierloh



City of Lima


Ms. Beth Seibert




Allen County


Mr. Dave Stratton




Allen County 


GUESTS

STAFF

Mr. Adam Haunhorst



Lima-Allen County Regional Planning Commission
2.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion 59 (10-26-21) DCC
Dave Stratton made the motion that the agenda be approved. Seconded by beth Seibert, motion carried.
3.
APPROVAL OF DCC MINUTES – August 31, 2021

Motion 60 (10-26-21) DCC
Brad Baxter made the motion that the DCC minutes of August 31, 2021, be approved.  Seconded Beth Seibert; motion carried.
4.
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: AMERICAN TOWNSHIP VARIANCE PETITION (SH-04-21)
Adam Haunhorst reported the applicant has requested to rezone a parcel located in Shawnee Township from R-III Residential, Double-Multi Family to R-I Residential Single Family to restore the lot to its original zoning designation. Public sewer and water are present at the lot listed above. There are no wetlands or historical or archaeological factors found to be compromising the site. Additionally, the site has no significant environmental concerns, such as the presence of FEMA-identified Special Flood Hazard Areas. Soil data reflects several different parts, including Thackery Loam and Westland Rensselaer Complex, neither hydric.

The proposed area to be rezoned totals approximately 0.49 acres. The parcel has roadway access onto Alexandria Drive, a local roadway.  As R-I and R-III have identical frontage requirements, the lot complies with both designations. This parcel meets all other township requirements for an R-I designation. This roadway has experienced zero (0) traffic crashes over the 2016-2020 period. The roadway is not listed on the access management plan and therefore is not subject to its restrictions. Furthermore, because of the recent zoning changes to the neighborhood, the population density is far lower than was initially planned; therefore, traffic volume should be lower than initially planned.

The latest Shawnee Township Comprehensive Plan, dated October 2009, identifies the affected parcel's land-use as residential. The area will continue to be residential; therefore, it remains compliant with the comprehensive township plan.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:


The staff does not offer a recommendation relative to this zoning petition. Although staff conducted extensive research, no evidence of a zoning resolution approving the parcel's change from R-I to R-III exists, as the Township suggests. As such, it would be improper for this agency to recommend restoring a zoning designation that was never formally altered. However, the following is a brief summarization of the research conducted by this staff: 

· The parcel in question was created in 2002 when the original plat for the Fort Amanda Estates was filed and subsequently recorded (see attached plat).

· The parcel was zoned as R-I Single-family residential per the original plat. 

· This subdivision has since been renamed The Monticello Subdivision.

· The subdivision has undergone several additional phases and one replat since recorded in 2002. 

· This agency recommended the parcel be combined with the adjacent parcel and rezoned R-III due to buildability concerns. 

· Since the subdivision's original plat in 2002, neither this agency nor the Developmental Controls Committee has heard any petition(s) to rezone parcel

46-0904-05012.001 to R-III Residential Double-multi family, nor was it combined as was recommended at the time. 
· Shawnee Township has been unable to produce any resolution showing a zoning change occurred since 2002. 

Given the lack of documentation, this agency surmises the parcel in question was never rezoned to R-III. Therefore it is currently zoned R-1. This agency would further remind the committee that any zoning review conducted by LACRPC staff results in a recommendation, never an approval. All zoning changes must be approved within the Township's formal governmental structure and requires official action by trustees. No such documentation has been provided to this agency to support Township approval. 
Considerable Committee discussion ensued to verify facts as presented by Mr. Haunhorst. The Committee agreed with the staff findings and concurred that short of Shawne Township producing a resolution to the contrary, the parcel is still zoned R-I. The Committee did not pass a motion or recommendation on the petition. However, it did encourage staff to provide comments to Shawnee Township relative to the parcel and the information collected by staff as part of the investigation. 

5.
OTHER
a. Traffic Crash Summary Report 
Adam Haunhorst notified the committee the 2020 Traffic Crash Summary Report was working its way through the RPC committee structure this month and is expected to be approved bc the TCC later this week. 
6.
ADJOURNMENT 

Motion 61 (07-06-21) DCC
Beth Seibert made the motion that the meeting is adjourned. Seconded by Brad Baxter, motion carried.
